

June 1, 2023

Mr. Herb Hilliard, Chairman Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on July 18, 2023 at 4:20 p.m.

23-00051

Re: Petition of Superior Wastewater Systems, LLC for a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity Amendment to Provide Wastewater Service to the City of Triune

Dear Mr. Hilliard:

My name is Greg Sanford. I am one of the two Williamson County Elected Commissioners here in District 5 where this proposed treatment plant will be located. I was born and raised here in WIlliamson County. I have seen alot of change here in our County over the last 46 years. One thing still remains, we are always behind in infrastructure in my opinion. We are one of the fastest growing counties in the United States. My constituents want services. We can not have these businesses and services without this sewer treatment plant opening.

I am writing to express my support for the Petition of Superior Wastewater Systems to expand its existing service area to Triune. I believe that the provision of wastewater service is critical to the future growth of this area. I further believe that the expansion plan put forward by John Powell and Superior Wastewater Systems adequately addresses this need.

I have personally reviewed and discussed Superior Wastewater System's expansion plans with Mr. Powell, and I believe that Superior Wastewater Systems is uniquely situated to best provide wastewater service to this area. Specifically, Mr. Powell has already obtained access to all of the available drip fields in this area, which will be needed to provide wastewater service. To my knowledge, no other wastewater provider currently has the necessary access to any other drip fields in the Triune area.

I would therefore urge you to approve the Petition of Superior Wastewater Systems and to do so as quickly as possible. If my office can do anything to help expedite this matter, then please let me know.

Respectfully submitted,

Cc: